

## Eton Porny C of E First School Newsletter 35 – Summer Term 2

28th of June 2024

We are all created unique and special.

He made us all perfect having our own uniqueness.

1 Peter 4:10-11 "God has given each of you a gift from his great variety of spiritual gifts. Use them well to serve one another."

#### Dear Parents,

This week saw our annual sports and PTA Summer Fair taking place with the new addition of a fabulous family picnic on the field before the event - and the weather definitely showed up for us! Despite the heat, the day was a real success and a testament to the Eton Porny school community spirit. It was wonderful to see the children enjoying all the different activities and encouraging their team members on. Huge thanks to Miss Armitage for organising and planning such a great day. Thank you also to all the parents and family members who were able to join us for the day, and for the many lovely emails we've received to say how much you and your children enjoyed themselves. We will be announcing the winners next week!

Wishing you a lovely weekend, Emma Stanford-Smith (Headteacher)

#### **LEARNING SNAPSHOT**

**Year 1** rounded off their 'Chop, Slice and Mash' topic by making the sandwiches that they designed last week. The children had followed a design criteria for a sandwich that could be sold in supermarkets. They chose their fillings and the type of bread they wanted to use. The children then had a lot of fun making and taste testing their sandwiches before evaluating and considering what they would change next time.

Ask Me: What was in my sandwich?







Year 2 have had great week this week, they have really enjoyed observing their 'class caterpillars' who have grown lots this week - we can't wait to see them continue with their lifecycle and eventually emerge as beautiful butterflies! The children have also been working hard on creating their own 'Magnificent Monarchs' board games in preparation to share with parents at our final express event of the year. Also, they have finished their DT project of creating their own moving greetings cards too.

Ask Me: What is the lifecycle of a butterfly?





Year 3 enjoyed their trip to the Natural History Museum last week! We explored how Botanists (like Sir Joseph Banks) and Voyagers (Captain Cook and his crew) played a vital role back in observing how plants and organisms interact within different habitats. It was lovely to see our families on Sports Day, cheering us on as we participated in a carousel of activities set out on the field. We have really enjoyed our Maths learning this week, from working out how to identify different angles in 2D shapes to describing 3D shapes using mathematical language.

#### Ask Me: What religion were most people in Britain at the time of the Roman invasion in AD 43?







**Year 4** received their Government multiplication check scores and did amazingly well. The average score was 22 out of 25 and 40% of children scored 25/25. We are waiting to see how this compares nationally but based on last year we would be above average. The children have put in so much effort with times tables this year and this is perfect preparation for Year 5 – we are very proud of them all! This week we have focussed on coordinates, creating a large grid in the hall to plot a position. The classroom has been very hot and so the children have enjoyed sitting on the new play equipment, whilst listening to the class reader at the end of the day.

#### Ask Me: How would I plot a coordinate on a grid?



**Reception** have been finishing off their On the Beach project this week by making boats out of junk modelling materials, we then turned the paddling pool into the ocean by making the water blue and adding sea creatures. The children have fun setting their boats off to sail and role played waves and attacks from mysterious creatures. We have been discussing safety at the beach and who and what you might find at the beach to help those visiting.

#### Ask Me: How can you stay safe at the beach and in the sun?



#### **ASSEMBLY - PRIDE MONTH**

Pride month takes place in June. This month is all about celebrating people, love and friendship while promoting acceptance and equality.



As an inclusive School we celebrate all beliefs and want everyone to feel safe and valued.

Miss Beaumont led our assembly this week and shared the story 'Part Of The Party.' The book is a heart-warming story about embracing differences, diversity and inclusivity. It teaches children about different family dynamics to reflect the diversity of the modern world we live in. By presenting a diverse range of families, the story underlines the fact that all families are different and accepted.



#### **FORTHCOMING DATES**

12th July	Express Event – All Years
	8.50
17th July	Year 4 Leavers Dinner— More info to follow
19th July	Year 4 Leavers Assembly and Picnic- Info To Follow Last Day Of Term 1.10 Finish

#### **STREET TAG**

Well done for another excellent week of street tag. We are currently coming second, but a team must have 15 players in order to win, so we are in a great position. We celebrated the 'Street Tag Families' in assembly. The competition still has several weeks to run. Those who haven't started yet still have time and those who have been busy street tagging – keep going! I am enjoyed bumping into street tag families as a run around Eton and Windsor.

Mrs Dewar.





#### **Sparkly Green**







#### **CELEBRATION**

The results of this week's celebration awards

#### 143

#### **ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS**

Reception: Aaron and Minsah

Year 1: Tammi and Jordan

Year 2: Yavanna and William

Year 3: Ilyana and Maya

Year 4: Mark and Cameron

#### **PUPIL OF THE WEEK**

Reception: Romy

Year 1: Theo

Year 2: Mia

Year 3: Aiyzah

Year 4: Noor Fatima





# Stronger TESCO Starts Every little helps

Starting the first week in July our School is going to be one of the organisations receiving the blue tokens in Tesco. This will run until September.

The Project that wins will receive up to £1500 to go towards their chosen project

If we are one of the lucky winners the money will go towards swimming lessons for the children as we believe it is such an important life skill for children living in and around Windsor.

We really need your help with collecting as many Tokens as we can.

To vote, you will need to make a purchase within store of any value. You will receive one token per transaction and it's not necessary to purchase a carrier bag in order to receive

a token. With the self service tills you can help yourself to tokens but if you use a manned check out you may need to ask for the tokens. You then need to pop your Token in the Eton Porny Collection point. You can vote as many times as you want up until the end of September.

Please Encourage Friends and Family to join in whenever they shop at Tesco.

Here is a list of the stores where you will be able to vote:

Windsor 3211 Slough Express SL3 7HR

Windsor 2972 Langley Slough Express SL3 8BB

Windsor 6092 Datchet Express SL3 9HW

Windsor 4460 Windsor Peascod Street SL4 1EA

Windsor 6742 Windsor Express SL4 3QL

Windsor 3404 Windsor SL4 4JT





ROOK NOM scrumys.co.uk CAMPS

SCRUMYS SUMMER HOLIDAY CAMP!

### ACTION PACKED HOLIDAY CAMP FOR CHILDREN AGED 4-11 YEARS OLD

THEMED DAYS

**TAG RUGBY** 

**DAILY SKILLS** PRACTICE

**GAMES &** COMPETITIONS

UNIQUE CONFIDENCE BUILDING

**TEAMWORK** SPORTSMANSHIP









9AM - 3PM (EXTENDED DAY AVAILABLE)





Venue: **Eton Porny School** 14 High Street Eton SL4 6AS

**AGES 5 - 11 YEARS** 



CAMPS

**Book Nov** 

scrumys.co.u

22nd - 26th July 5th - 9th August 10th - 27rd Auguiet







#### Cultivating Skills with Care







We're dedicated to nurturing physical, social, and emotional growth in a fun-filled environment. It's all about helping children thrive and building confidence!

### Why Choose SCRUMYS Holiday Camp?



Safety First



**Sibling Discount** 



Expert Care EST 2011





**Professional** un-loving Coaches

**Parent Drop Off** 





Give your child the gift of unforgettable memories and new skills



**Book Your Spot Today** scrumys.co.uk

Join us at Scrumys Holiday Camp where fun and learning come together beautifully



# \*ROCK

# BURO PERN FOR THEREC

**MUSIC FESTIVAL SATURDAY 6TH JULY 2024** 



12 NOON - 10PM















**CLEWER MEMORIAL** RECREATION GROUND (THE PIRATE PARK) **WINDSOR, SL4 5AY** 



**SCAN ME** 





www.rocktherec.co.uk